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WEEKLY INFORMATION SHEET – 27th SEPTEMBER 2024
	CLASS    
	% ATT
	LATES

	REC
	96.09
	1

	YEAR 1
	98.00
	0

	YEAR 2
	96.67
	1

	YEAR 3
	93.48
	8

	YEAR 4
	96.77
	1

	YEAR 5
	89.00
	0

	YEAR 6
	94.84
	9


	
	STAR AWARD WINNERS 27th SEPTEMBER

	Reception
	Freddie

	Year 1
	Isla

	Year 2
	Parker

	Year 3
	Annie

	Year 4
	Buster

	Year 5
	Mazy

	Year 6
	Benny
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	HOUSE WINNERS 

	DERWENT


HEAD TEACHER’S THOUGHTS FOR THE WEEK
"The Bible says that love is a responsibility. We are commanded to love. God doesn't ask us if we feel like it, He tells us in His Word that it is our responsibility to love." 
Welcome to our latest newsletter. Another busy week flies by and September is nearly done! I'm sure you can feel the temperature difference and it might be time to dig out the winter coat! This week we had some sporting success with a team of our KS2 children representing school in a Multisport competition at Little Lever High School. Mr Haslam was incredibly proud of the teamwork and attitude of all the squad. After a series of individual and team games our school managed to take the bronze medal in a respectable 3rd place. Congratulations Team and thanks to all the parents for helping with transport.
On Wednesday we held our first Open Day for our new Reception starters for 2025. Our visitors were given the grand tour of our wonderful school and culminated in visiting our Reception unit. Thanks to Miss Wild and Miss Smith for their hard work and commitment. Please make sure you pass the word around about Reception places in the current class and applications for 2025. Applications close for new Reception Class 2025 on January 15th 2025.
We welcomed a new student and family into our Year 3 class on Monday and his class have been helping him find his way around. Well done Year 3 for being so kind and supportive. We still do have some places available in Year 1 and Year 3 so again please pass the word around!
Our Extracurricular sports clubs are all up and running now. Dancing Feet is going strong and we look forward to their performances. Rees Sports clubs still have places available in the netball club for KS2. If your child would like to join please let Mrs Bonnar know.
Have a fantastic weekend. 
Paul Puckey
Head Teacher
YEAR 5 BIKEABILITY
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On Monday 21st October and Tuesday 22nd October, Year 5 will have the opportunity to take part in cycle training organised by Bikeability. The training sessions will suit any ability, from the first basic steps of cycling taught in a traffic free environment, to teaching the skills and knowledge required to keep children safe on today's roads. We are hoping with this advance notice, your child will have access to a road worthy bike an helmet.

YEAR 6 APPLICATION FOR SECONDARY SCHOOL 2025

The online website for Year 6 parents to apply for Secondary School 2024 is now open. The link is www.bolton.gov.uk/admission/secondary-school-places-1. Parents need to apply through the Citizens Portal online or via a paper application which is available from the Local Authority. The closing date is 31st October 2024. If parents are applying for St James', Canon Slade, Bury Church and Bolton Muslim Girls School, there is a supplementary form which needs to be completed.
FREE SCHOOL MEAL ELIGIBILITY

Your child may be able to get free school meals if you receive any of the following:
· Income Support
· income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance
· income-related Employment and Support Allowance
· support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
· the guaranteed element of Pension Credit
· Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190)
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
· Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get)
If your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 they will receive Universal Free School Meals funded by the Government. However, if you are eligible for benefit related free school meals, please apply as all children who are in receipt of free school meals at St Stephen's will also benefit from school trips being funded by school. 
ASDA REWARDS

Every time you shop with Asda Rewards from 2nd September to 30th November, Asda will donate 0.5% of your total spend to your nominated primary school. Plus, Asda will give £1 into our Cashpot every time someone opts in. Asda will also get us started with a further £50. To redeem this, make sure you have signed up to shop and scan your Reward card.
[image: image2.png]



Take a look at our Website -

www.ststephenskearsley.co.uk


